
 

Commission Briefing 06/26/18 @ 9:30 AM 

Attendees: Bob Cirtin, Harold Bengsch, Lincoln Hough, Mailyn Jeffries, Justin Hill Donna 

Barton, Jeff Scott, Mike Cagle, Tina Phillips and Megan Applegate. 

Mailyn Jeffries-HR Director updated the Commission on the Forensic Pathologist position. 

Position has been posted since December of 2017, the position has been posted on 5 

professional sites. Ms. Jeffries explained the trouble in finding an acceptable candidate, other 

options for this position could be to selected several part time employees.  

Jess Kerr IS Director updated the Commission on the search for a Senior Network Engineer .To 

date there have been two applications submitted and the position has been posted nationally. 

The position has been position on the county site for over a month. Mr. Kerr proposed to the 

Commission to take the Senior Network Engineer position and turn into two Network Engineer 

positions. The cost for the positions would be 28k. The overall additional cost for this year would 

be 21k.  Mr. Kerr explained he would be able to make up the 21k in this year’s budget. The 

benefits of making 2 positions was discussed among the Commission and Mr. Kerr. 

Commissioner Lincoln Hough moved to approve the change from Senior Network 

Engineer to two Network Engineers. Commissioner Bob Cirtin seconded the motion. . 

AYE: Cirtin, Bengsch, and Hough. Nay: None. Abstain: None. Absent: None. The motion was 

unanimously approved. 

Jeff Scott Budget Director presented a hand out on funding for Wrights Auto Property. 

Jeff explained reasons to have the Commission consider fund 102 vs the original 

discussion to use General Rev. 101. Mr. Scott proposed that the Commission waited a 

month so the budget office could present better info to make a sound business decision. 

Commissioner Harold Bengsch moved for the Wrights Auto property be acquired 

through fund 102 GR II proceeds. Further the interim use of said property will be for 

construction staging/ management and evidence storage with the permanent future use 

being parking. Commissioner Lincoln Hough seconded the motion. AYE: Cirtin, Bengsch, 

and Hough. Nay: None. Abstain: None. Absent: None. The motion was unanimously 

approved. 

Commissioner Bob Cirtin presented the Commission with an application for a new board 

member on the library board. The Commission will gather information on the possible 

board member before they vote.  

Chris Coulter County Administrator reminded Commission of the upcoming Day of 

Caring sponsored by the United Way. The City Admin. in Rogersville would like a 

meeting set up with the Mayor of Rogersville and also the Commission to discuss the 

history of Jamestown.  

 

Meeting Adjourned  
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